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President’s Report 
 

To the DeafACT members, I am submitting my President's report for 
the financial year 2022/2023 as part of our upcoming Annual 
General Meeting.   
  
With the easing of COVID restrictions, we've been actively working 
to bring you a diverse range of events. From lively BBQs and 
engaging theatre events to the spirited Dragonboat ACT 
partnership, open captioned movie events and a festive Christmas 
in July lunch - there's been something for everyone!   

  
Reflecting on the past year – it’s been a special time!  In November, we organised a bus for 
the community to attend the Deaf Festival in Sydney, creating wonderful memorable 
experiences for all who joined.   
  
December was a big month. The AGM and BBQ 2022 was a significant gathering where we 
announced the new President and Vice President. Jacob, our previous President, passed the 
baton, and I happily stepped into the role of President-elect. The performance of the Deaf 
Butterflies by the Deaf Seniors group at the Belconnen Art Centre was a beautiful highlight, 
and we eagerly anticipate their next performance next week! Additionally, two of our 
esteemed board members received special recognition - Lauren received the Sue Salthouse 
Leadership Fund, and Laisarn received the "Achievement in Inclusion" award from the ACT 
Government.   
  
In February 2023, DeafACT teamed up with Dragonboat ACT for some training and thrilling 
races with other teams. I'm delighted to share that we are finalists at the ACT Sport Awards in 
the inclusion category for the "Minister for Sport and Recreations Award for Inclusion". A 
heartfelt congratulations to everyone who participated and the community that showed their 
massive support! A special acknowledgement to Kathe O'Brien for her dedication in organising 
trainings and the race.   
  
As a result of our advocacy to the ACT Legislative Assembly with the Auslan Rights Petition, an 
inquiry was held. We’d like to thank everyone who provided a submission to the Standing 
Committee about their experiences and to those who participated in the public hearing.   
The report from the Committee was tabled in February this year and the Committee made 25 
positive recommendations that show they listened to the community’s requests. We (and our 
community) were very disappointed by the Government’s response to the recommendations 



 

 

and will continue to monitor their progress and keep them accountable to the 
recommendations they accepted in principle. 
  
We've continued supporting our Seniors with their monthly catch ups and it's great to see the 
friendships and connections growing.  
 
With an exciting sneak peek into this financial year, we've also established a Men's Group led 
by Gavin Reid and a Youth Group lead by Rhiannon Gonlag under DeafACT. The responses 
have been fantastic, and we look forward to planning more events and sharing them with all 
of you.   
  
As of October 2023, our DeafACT family has grown over 100 members! How amazing is that? 
Thank you to each one of you for contributing to the warmth and vibrancy of our community. 
Being the President has made me realise how much I love the community, supporting and 
advocating for everyone. I have enjoyed organising events so I can bring the community 
together and being able to see everyone happy, makes me very happy! I'm willing to continue 
to work harder in 2024 with my wonderful DeafACT board members!  
 
We’re all looking forward to more shared experiences and exciting events ahead. Hope you 
have a wonderful, merry, and safe Christmas! 
 
Lauren Reid  
DeafACT President 
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